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 Di Loudon OBJ2014/3835/P 23/11/2014  08:57:48 We wish to object on several grounds

We as residents of Antrim Grove have been severely affected in numerous ways from the existing 

similar building works.Allowing permission to this application  would exacerbate the situation. Camden 

Council have had to visit the site regularly because of safety,parking,noise and environmental reasons 

and I suggest you speak to Mr Talbot in Camden Planning for evidence and further details.

1.Health and Safety

As well as children crossing the road frequently from the park,residents need access to the library on 

foot and by car.In Antrim Grove there is a 93 year old lady and a home for vulnerable adults.It is 

therefore essential emergency access is available to this area.I am sure you are aware recent stroke 

treatment guidelines say that treatment should be administered within an hour of symptoms to increase 

chance of recovery .Waiting 20 mins for an ambulance as it is blocked in by trucks to reach us will 

obviously impact on our health

2.Area of vulnerable groups

As above the area serves small children,the elderly ,the community and there are several children in this 

area sitting exams and noise levels will interfere with their ability to study and so affect their education

3.Disruption

With current basement building work we are exposed to high levels of noise WITHIN our houses such 

that it is almost impossible to work at home.Lorries arrive at 7 30 am so we are blocked in and cannot 

do school runs or get to work.Building work includes Saturday mornings.Basements work requires 

large cement trucks to regularly come to the road for long periods of time.In the last 6 months the road 

has been blocked to all traffic all day blocking access to emergency vehicles.The tranquility of a 

Saturday morning lie in is a distant memory .  

4.Conservation

Cement from trucks is currently caked to the kerb and now has cigarette butts and rubbish embedded 

into it.It is hard to see that an estate agent sign cannot be displayed yet the dirt in a conservation area is 

allowed.Further building work would only further harm the area.

5.Access

Frequently we cannot leave our houses in the mornings as we are regularly blocked in.We cannot use 

our garages as they are often blocked by trucks. 

6.Co-ordination of multiple major building works

In Antrim Grove ,which is a small stretch of houses, there are already major building works-a basement 

project at 8 Antrim Grove and planning permission for 1 Antrim Road for a basement has just been 

granted.In addition number 1 and 3 Antrim Grove ie opposite number 6 are about to start whole house 

renovations . This will mean that we residents in the middle will be surrounded by work ,builders and 

their major deliveries .We will not be able to reach our houses and the noise will be intolerable.
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We are already aware and have evidence of the risks of the effects of basement works to we residents in 

Antrim Grove.However having 5 major building works simultaneously is too much and in my opinion 

unsafe

We do appreciate that people like to improve their homes ;however Antrim Grove (which would be the 

main road for access for trucks and deliveries )is tired and battered and needs time to recover.
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